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Mae Gwasanaeth Amgylchedd Hanesyddol Llywodraeth Cymru (Cadw) yn hyrwyddo  
gwaith cadwraeth ar gyfer amgylchedd hanesyddol Cymru a gwerthfawrogiad ohono. 
 

The Welsh Government Historic Environment Service (Cadw) promotes the conservation  
and appreciation of Wales’s historic environment.  
 
Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg ac yn Saesneg. 
We welcome correspondence in both English and Welsh. 

 

Simon Ogdon 
Bangor DAC 
 
By email 
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Date 

1 October 2024 

Llinell uniongyrchol 
Direct line   
 

0300 0256004  

Ebost 
Email: 

  Laura.cooper@gov.wales 

 

 
Dear Mr Ogdon 

 
 
THE ECCLESIASTICAL EXEMPTION (LISTED BUILDINGS AND CONSERVATION 
AREAS) ORDER 1994 
APPLICATION FOR A FACULTY / CONSULTATION 
 
St Cybi, Holyhead 
 
I refer to your letter enclosing a faculty application in respect of works to the above 
named church.  
 
Cadw’s Inspector of Historic Buildings (Conservation), Aimee Henderson has 
considered the proposal and made these comments: 
 

The listed building comprises the remains of a Roman fort which encloses the Church of St Cybi 
and its associated upper churchyard. The fort is also a Scheduled Monument (ref. AN031) and 
scheduled monument consent for these works has already been secured along with detailed 
conditions provided by Cadw’s Inspector of Ancient Monuments. As such, the works are very well 
detailed and supported by thorough documentation including a Statement of Significance and 
Heritage Impact Assessment. The works will remove damaging vegetation growth and later 
additions including modern steel gates. Repairs are planned to be carried out using appropriate 
methods and materials in line with best conservation practice. The repairs will safeguard this 
highly significant monument and preserve it for future generations, while also opening the 
churchyard for greater public access and appreciation of this important group of highly listed 
heritage assets. 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
Nick Segust 
Casework Officer 
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